SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open
Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 15th December 2008 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

10th December 2008







J Whitehurst
            








Deputy Town Clerk
AGENDA

1.  
Apologies
2.  
To Receive Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members 

(a)  Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.  
Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council











(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(There are no plans for consideration)
 4.    To approve the Minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on Monday 3rd November 2008.
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Monday 3rd November and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 
1st December 2008.  (Previously circulated)
5.   Planning and Enforcement Appeals- Notification from Mid    Bedfordshire District Council
Planning Application 08/01221/FULL

McCann Homes Ltd

MBDC 17.10.08 Refused

Appeal lodged against Refusal by the District Council.

Full application for the erection of a 3 storey block of 6 No. two bedroom apartments to replace the Magnolia House including parking, landscaping and associated works.
Notification has been received that a hearing is to take place, though at the present time the date and venue for this hearing are not known.

(Members are requested to appoint a representative to attend the Hearing on the Town Council’s behalf)
6. Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy
7. Gypsy and Traveller Development Plan Document: Preferred Options Consultation
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
8. Request from Beeston Open Gardens for permission, for a fallen Tree Trunk to be carved into a Picnic Bench
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached). 
9. Car Park Working Group 

To receive and consider Minutes of the meeting held on 17th November 2008 (Copy attached).

10. Parking Survey St Swithun’s Way

To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached). 

11. Allotments

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
12. Land at Beeston Green
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
13. Press Release
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 15.12.08

Deputy Clerk’s Report

7. Gypsy and Traveller Development Plan Document: Preferred Options Consultation
A consultation has been received from Mid Bedfordshire District Council with regard to Gypsy and Traveller Development Plan Consultation 2008. (Copy attached).  
(Members are requested to decide whether they would like to give comment on the Gypsy and Traveller Development Plan Consultation). 

8. Request from Beeston Open Gardens for permission, for a fallen Tree       Trunk to be carved into a Picnic Bench
A request has been received for a project from Beeston Open Gardens they would like to have the silver maple trunk, left on the Green this Autumn after the tree was felled, carved into a picnic table. Please go to www.spititsofwood.com gallery 5.picnic bench GAL2005 to see Dick Tilley’s Dragonfly Picnic Bench. Beeston Open Gardens would seek to fund the entire project, which would cost in the region of £5,000. The proposed site for the bench would be where the Greensands Ridge Walk enters the Green as this often the place where people choose to have a snack. Funding has not yet been secured.
(Members are requested to decide whether they would like to give permission for a tree trunk to carved and positioned on the Green)

10. Parking Survey St Swithun’s Way

Council has been made aware that a parking survey of St Swithun’s Way was to be carried out by Bedfordshire County Council. 

The Clerk contacted Bedfordshire County Council’s Highways Section for a copy of the results. A reply has now been received with the results (Copy attached).
The Clerk has replied to make Bedfordshire County Council aware of the Town Centre Car Park scheme (Copy attached).
(Members are requested to instruct as to any action to be taken). 
11. Allotments

Members will recall that the Town Council has been looking for additional land for allotments for sometime.
The Council has 37 plots at Stratford Road varying from 4 poles (1 pole = 25.3m2) to 10 poles with the majority of the plots being 5 poles (126.5m2).
The allotment waiting list has now reached eighty households.

A number of Councils have decided to close the waiting list, not allowing anymore households to join the list until the list has reduced in size.

When a vacant allotment plot becomes available should the plot be split in half and two households be offered an allotment plot of 2 or 2.5 poles (50.6m2 or 63.25m2), rather than one household of 4 or 5 poles (101.2m2 or 126.5m2).

(Members are requested to instruct on the following)

a) Closing of the allotment waiting list.
b) Reducing the size of the allotment plots from 4 or 5 poles to 2 or 2.5 poles.

12. Land at Beeston Green

Members will recall that they asked the Clerk to write to Mid Bedfordshire District Council about the land the District Council own in Beeston. A reply has now been received (Copy attached).
(Members are requested to instruct as to any action to be taken) 
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